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President Barrack 

Obama, on Wednesday, 9 

May, declared that he be-

lieves same sex cou-

ples had a right to 

marry. Someone 

should phone the 

Pope and put the 

President on the fast

-track to sainthood... 

well, maybe Super, 

Extra Good Guy.  

Although, as 

members of the 

American Legion 

we must remain 

apolitical and not endorse 

any candidate for office, we 

can at least give President 

Obama credit where credit is 

due. For the second time 

since taking office, Obama 

has shown the LGBT Veteran 

Community respect and fos-

tered our dignity and civil 

rights. The first was the fight 

for and final signing of the 

Repeal of ñDonôt Ask. Donôt 

Tell.ò Now he has come out 

squarely for the equality of 

marriage and saying that he 

supports same sex marriages. 

It was particularly poignant 

that the President mentioned 

Gay service members. They 

are out there fighting for our 

safety and have a right to 

expect equality when it 

comes to marriage. He also 

mentioned the rights of 

LGBT citizens when it comes 

to visiting and caring for our 

loved ones when they be-

come ill and especially when 

they are hospitalized. 

Again giving credit 

where credit is due, Mitt 

Romney stated that he was 

against same sex marriage, 

despite the fact that when he 

was running for the Senate 

OBAMA FOR SAINTHOOD! Well...  

against Ted Kennedy, he 

emphasized that his views 

were left of Ted Kennedy 

and he supported same sex 

marriages.  

American Legion Na-

tional and Department Head-

quarters, Iôm sure, will be on 

the wrong side of this issue 

as they were with the repeal 

of DADT. That doesnôt sur-

prise Post 448 and it will not 

be the last time we have 

bumped heads. 

As Chris Matthews stat-

ed on Hardball, he re-

spects a President who 

despite the consequenc-

es declares, ñAll Godôs 

children have the right 

to love.ò 

Again, we must empha-

size that we are in no 

way endorsing any can-

didate for President or 

any other office. The 

members of Post 448, the 

LGBT Veteransô Community 

and their supporters should 

remember where their priori-

ties lie and vote accordingly. 

In any event, VOTE! 

GAY MOM UPSET AFTER DISMISSAL BY 

BOY SCOUTS 

By Miranda Leitsinger, msnbc.com 

Jennifer Tyrrell and her 

7-year-old son have had 

many rewarding experiences 

with the Boy Scouts of 

America, but their participa-

tion in the national organiza-

tion came to an end because 

she is gay, and the group 

does not allow open or 

avowed homosexuals in their 

membership. Tyrrell learned 

the news on April 10. The 

loss has been devastating. 

ñWe were like a family, 

so in essence é we lost our 

scouting family, but they 

also lost two members of 

their scouting family,ò the 

former Tiger Cubs den lead-

er from Bridgeport, Ohio, 

told msnbc.com, at points 

breaking down into tears. 

ñThe best time in our 

lives weôve had in the last 

year, itôs gone é because we 

canôt be scouts any more. I 

canôt stop crying,ò she later 

added. 

Tyrrell, a 32-year-old stay 

at home mother of four, said 

she agreed to become the den 

master on the day she signed 

up her son, Cruz Burns, for the 

local troop, last year. She had 

concerns about the Boy 

Scouts' policy against homo-

sexuals, but a Cubmaster said 

that ï locally ð they wouldnôt 

have problem. 

ñHe said they would 

stand, you know, hand in hand 

with us and stand behind us all 

the way. Well, actually, that's 

(Continued on page 4) 
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§After a delicious meal of meatloaf, 
mashed potatoes, gravy and rolls, and an 
enjoyable and entertaining social hour, 
Commander Benfield called the General 
Membership Meeting of 17 May 2012 to 
order at 1905 hrs. 

§The membership was called to atten-
tion for the presentation of Colors, the 
recognition of the POW/MIA chair and 
the pledge of allegiance. 

§The Commander asked that the guests 
and first time attendees rise and intro-
duce themselves. The first member to 
introduce himself was Henry Roberson, 
retired US Army, Vietnam era. Henry 
was visiting the Post from his home in 
Oklahoma. Next was Ed Kent, US Ar-
my, also a veteran of the Vietnam era. 

§The Commander then asked for a sus-
pension of the meeting for the purpose 
of counting the ballots received for the 
election of officers for the 2013 Legion 
year. A motion was put forward and 
seconded. There being no discussions, 
the question was called and passed.  

§The Commander then asked the Adju-
tant to take charge of the ballot count. 
The adjutant asked that the ballot box be 
opened and the ballots retrieved. 

§The Adjutant advised that there were 
24 ballots received via email or mail. 
The ballot box only contained 4 addi-
tional ballots. The ballots received this 
evening were quickly counted and the 
totals added to the votes already count-
ed. 

§The Adjutant stated that Richard Man-
ning, who had been nominated for Se-
cond Vice-Commander had withdrawn 

ÎÎÎ MINUTES FOR GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING OF 17 MAY 2012 ÎÎÎ 

his name from consideration. Ballot re-
sults then stood as follows: 
Commander: Tony Benfield 
First Vice-Commander: John Forrett 
Second Vice-Commander: Paul Goercke 
At-Large Post Executive Committee Members: 
William Watson, Morningstar Vancil, Paul Goercke*, 

James McConnell, Robert Potter. 
Squadron Commander: George Gomez 
First Vice-Commander: Morningstar Vancil. 
AHA President: Carl Tebell 
*As Paul Goercke was elected as Second Vice-

Commander and is automatically a member of the Post 
Executive Committee, his At-Large seat on the Post 
Executive Committee is hereby declared vacant and an 
appointment will be made to fill the vacancy. 

§The Adjutant then asked the Command-
er to send his list of appointees for the 
coming year so they could be published 
in the newsletter and the Department Of-
ficer Certification form can be completed 
and submitted. 

§The Commander then resumed the 
meeting, extending his congratulations to 
all who had been elected to offices and 
thanked them for their continued service.  

§The Commander then asked that Ernie 
Gaudreau continue as Adjutant of the 
Post for the new year. Mr. Gaudreau in-
sisted that he get a raise, at which point 
Mr. Watson moved that the Adjutantôs 
compensation be tripled. After much dis-
cussion and multiple calculations it was 
determined that his salary would be in-
creased to $0.00. The Adjutantôs salary 
increase was quickly approved. (An audi-
ble sigh was heard from the Adjutantôs 
desk.) 

§John Forrett volunteered to continue as 
Finance Officer, but the Adjutant remind-
ed every one that the By-Laws prohibit 
the elected officers, Finance Officer, and 
Adjutant from serving in dual roles, and a 

POST FINANCIAL REPORT 
Post 448 Balance Sheetðas of 20 May 2012 

Accounts Balances 

Wells Fargo Checking $757.83 

Wells Fargo Savings $412.96 

Saving & Checking Total $1,170.79 

(Legal Fund) Sterling Bank CD ...0309 (23/12/12)* $16,025.71 

Sterling Bank CD ...0290 (23/12/12)* $13,989.93 

Total Value CDs to date: $30,015.64 

Total Cash Assets: $31,186.43 

Assets Last Month:+ $31,180.81 

Difference: + $5.62 
*Date of CD maturity  
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new Finance Officer would have to be 
found. 

§The Commander asked for the approval 
of the Minutes from the April meeting 
and was reminded that there were no 
minutes dues to the awards ceremony and 
social events. 

§The Commander asked for the finance 
report. 

§Finance Officer John Forrett delivered 
the Postôs financial status which can be 
found at the top of page 2 in this newslet-
ter. Forrett also indicated that the final 
reports for Fiscal Year 2011, which end-
ed on April 30th, have been completed 
and published. The Post is ready to com-
plete tax forms 990 and prepare the Post 
audit in a timely manner. 

§The Commander then asked that a mo-
tion be made to accept the Financial Re-
port as given. A motion was made and 
seconded. There being no further discus-
sions, the question was called and passed. 

§The Adjutant was then asked to give his 
report. 

§Adjutant Gaudreau reported that at the 
last meeting we were 222 paid members 
and 2 short of the Department goal of 224 
for the 2012 year. Since then, we had one 
member transferred into the Post and one 
member renewed his membership online. 
Unfortunately, one member, Ricky Ad-
ams of Keyer WV, was reported de-
ceased. We did have one new member 
join the Post this evening, which put us at 
100% of our 2012 retention goal. (Since 
that report, it was determined that one 
member had inadvertently been archived 
and has since been restored. We also had 
a member renew by mail. We are now 
100.9% of our 2012 goal.) 

§The Commander stated at this time that 
due to the post elections, the Everlasting 
Post ceremony for Ricky Adams would 
be held at a later date. 

§The Commander asked if the Second 
Vice-Commander had a report. He an-
swered no. 

§The Womenôs Commander spoke ad-
vising that a planning meeting would be 
held in Room 128 for a womenôs confer-
ence, tentatively scheduled for July. 
Morningstar asked that any interested 
women members be present for the meet-
ing.  

§The Squadron Commander, and Service 
Officer had no reports. 

§Chaplain Paul Goercke advised the Post 
that the nation of Norway, which has a 
long tradition of cooperation between the 
Lutheran Church and State, had voted to 
separate from the Church. 

§The Commander thank every one for 

allowing him to serve this past year. 
Despite a number of difficulties, includ-
ing the death of our beloved Judge Ad-
vocate, Arch Wilson. We were able to 
put on an exceptional memorial in his 
honor which hopefully brought closure 
to many.  

§The Commander advised that there 
were plans in the works for a luau to be 
held for Utopia here in the building. 
Utopia is an LGBT Pacific Islander 
group for whom weôve conducted previ-
ous functions.  

§On Friday 25 May, from 4:00PM to 
10:00PM, Post 448 is sponsoring a gath-
ering of V.E.T.S.@SFSU to celebrate 
the end of the school year. All the pa-
perwork has been completed for this 
event and we are just waiting the ap-
proval of Beth Murray. All of the Post 
veterans are invited to the event. 

§28 May will see the Memorial Day 
services at the Presidio of San Francisco 
at 1030 hrs. 

§The Commander then asked the Fi-
nance Officer to give the members an 
update on the upcoming convention The 
Commander and Finance Officer would 
represent both the Post and 8th District 
at the convention which is being held 
over the PRIDE weekend. The two will 
then switch hats as John Forrett has just 
been elected as Commander of the 8th 
District and Tony Benfield has been 
elected as First Vice-Commander of the 
8th District.  

§Forrett then reported about the War 
Memorial Commission of which he is a 
delegate. He advises that good things 
are starting to happen. There was a 
meeting of the Historical Commission in 
which the Trustee s were to give the 
opera and performing arts a 40 year 
lease on the use of most of the War Me-
morial Veterans' Building. The problem 
being that there has never been a long 
term lease given to anyone as tenants in 
the building must relinquish space as 
needed by veterans. Our lawyers were 
able to stop this move, and the matter 
was tabled for further discussions. The 
will meet again on 6 June in City Hall at 
1230 hrs, Room 400. It is imperative 
that we have as many veterans at this 
meeting as possible to voice our views 
in this matter. He further explained 
some of the information being gathered 
for a possible legal battle.  

§The By-Laws of the District are being 
updated to bring them into conformity 
with the Districts standing at this time 
and to reflect changes in the County 
Commission and The American Legion 
War Memorial Commission. We are 

further pushing to get contracts with the 
Trustees concerning moving out during 
the retrofit and our standing after the ret-
rofit is finished. Eventually the matter 
will land before a judge and the retrofit 
may not occur on the schedule that the 
Trustees may want, but the rights of the 
Veterans in their building is far more 
important than the retrofit. 

§Mr. Forrett then told of the call he re-
ceived from Supervisor Scott Weiner in 
which he said he would put forth a re-
quest before the Board of Supervisors 
asking that a resolution be issued by the 
Board requesting the Navy Department 
name a vessel after the late Harvey Milk 
for his service to the military, he was an 
officer in the Navy, and his service to the 
LGBT community and the City of San 
Francisco. Supervisor Weiner asked the 
Post to present a letter to the Board in 
support of this issue. John read the letter 
to the membership. We have since 
learned that the Board of Supervisors 
passed the resolution unanimously and 
forwarded it on to the Department of the 
Navy for action.  

§The Commander asked for volunteers 
to audit the books. George Gomez, Bill 
Watson, and Ed Kent stepped forward. 

§Everyone was reminded of the fund-

(Continued on page 5) 
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EDITORIAL 

TRUTH IN ADVERTISING... 

Views expressed in the editorial are solely those of the 

writer and are not necessarily the views or opinions of the officers 

or members of Post 448. 

Itôs really unfortunate that the laws 

governing truth in advertising donôt also 

apply to campaign ads. Of course weôd 

have to incarcerate every politician in 

the country. 

What really upsets me though are 

the lies that are invented by the Super 

PACs and religious zealots who favor a 

particular party which seems to think if 

they tell their lies long enough and loud 

enough they will come true. Abraham 

Lincoln once said, ñYou can fool some 

of the people all of the time, and all of 

the people some of the time, but you can 

not fool all of the people all of the 

time.ò Unfortunately, unless you can 

quickly pull the pebbles of truth from 

the mountains of lies, the lies will 

quickly take hold and getting back to the 

truth is difficult if not impossible. 

Right-wing fundamentalists have a 

penchant for this type of advertising. 

Sad, when one considers that these so 

called religious zealots do not seem to 

think there is anything wrong with en-

gaging in blatant lies, the spreading of 

falsehoods, and historical revisionism. I 

guess that Commandment to ñnot bear 

false witness against thy neighborò 

doesnôt really count. After all, they are 

the Righteous! These people can ration-

alize with the best of them, so to their 

thinking, they are not telling any lies. 

Oh, the Super PACs tell their lies 

and the candidates ñdisassociateò them-

selves from the lies they ñhopeò benefit 

them anyway. They will, however, not 

expose the supporters of these PACs nor 

repudiate them in public... 

The Birthers are at it again. Now 

they are threatening to strip Obamaôs 

name from the Arizona ballot. 

ð  Ernest J Gaudreau 
 Newsletter Editor 

REBUTTALS 

Anyone wishing to submit a rebuttal to any 

editorial may do so by submitting it to adju-

tant@post448.org, Subject: Rebuttal.  

MY TURN 

Do you have something you want to get off 

your chest? Submit your article to adju-

tant@post448.org Subject: MY TURN.  

All rebuttals and articles should be submit-

ted in .docx, .txt or .pdf formats. The editor 

reserves the right to reject or edit articles for 

presentability, but not content. Articles should be 

no more than two columns. 

been true,ò she said. ñI've never had a 

problem.ò 

Boy Scouts spokesman Deron 

Smith said Tyrrell was removed from 

the program for being in violation of the 

national policy regarding homosexuals. 

ñThis policy was understood by her 

and her fellow volunteers, but not fol-

lowed, upon her registering in the pro-

gram,ò he wrote in an email to 

msnbc.com. 

Tyrrell said she would still be at 

home, crying on the couch, if her friends 

hadnôt encouraged her to hold a protest 

in town against her dismissal and start a 

campaign online to seek changes to the 

Boy Scouts policy. That petition has 

garnered more than 170,000 signatures 

The Boy Scoutsô policy became a 

focus of the U.S. Supreme Court in 

2000, when the justices sided with the 

organization in a lawsuit involving a 

former Assistant Scoutmaster who was 

gay, citing the protections of the First 

Amendment. 

ñScouting, and the majority of par-

ents it serves, does not believe it is the 

right forum for children to become 

aware of the issue of sexual orientation, 

or engage in discussions about being 

gay. Rather, such complex matters 

should be discussed with parents, care-

givers, or spiritual advisers, at the ap-

propriate time and in the right setting,ò 

Smith said. ñWe fully understand and 

appreciate that not everyone will agree 

with any one position or policy.ò 

But Tyrrell said sexual orientation 

wasnôt a topic until her dismissal. The 

children just knew that Cruz had two 

moms, but there was no further discus-

sion about sexuality. 

She also questioned the timing of 

the revoking of her membership, claim-

ing that as the recently-appointed treas-

(Continued from page 1) urer, she was trying to iron out some fi-

nancial discrepancies ï and was going to 

formally make her queries at a meeting 

the day she was removed. 

ñShe did raise question about the 

local unitôs finances, however her remov-

al from the program was solely for being 

in violation of national policy,ò Smith 

wrote.  

Tyrrell said she will continue to push 

for changes at the Boy Scouts and called 

on them to take ñthe high roadò and 

change their policy to include ñall Ameri-

cans.ò 

ñé because weôre just people,ò she 

said. ñWeôre just gay people who love 

their kids.ò 

MY TWO MOMS 
ōȅ ½ŀŎƪ ²ŀƘƭǎ 
 
On January 31, 2011, Zach Wahls ad-

dressed the Iowa House Judiciary Committee 
in a public forum 
regarding full mar-
riage equality. The 
nineteen-year-old son 
of a same-sex couple, 
Wahls proudly pro-
claimed, ñThe sexual 
orientation of my 
parents has had zero 
effect on the content 
of my character.ò 
Hours later, his 
speech was posted on 
YouTube, where it 
went viral, quickly 
receiving more than two million views. By the 
end of the week, everyone knew his name and 
wanted to hear more from the boy with two 
moms. 
Same-sex marriage will be a majorð

possibly the definingðissue in this yearôs 
election cycle, and Wahls speaks to that, but 
also to a broader issue. Sure, heôs handsome 
and athletic, an environmental engineering 
student, and an Eagle Scout. Yet, growing up 
with two moms, he knows what itôs like to 
feel different and to fear being made fun of or 
worse. In the inspirational spirit of It Gets 
Better edited by Dan Savage and Terry Miller, 
My Two Moms also delivers a reassuring 
message to same-sex couples, their kids, and 
anyone whoôs ever felt like an outsider: ñYou 
are not alone.ò 

Available at Amazon.com in regular and Kindle format. 

http://www.change.org/petitions/boy-scouts-of-america-reinstate-cub-scout-leader-who-was-removed-for-being-gay
http://www.scotusblog.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/06/08-1222_cert_amicus_american-legion.pdf
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REDDING ELIMANETARY SECOND GRAD-

ERS SALUTE THE US ARMED FORCES 

On 2 May 2012, Commander Tony 

Benfield and Adjutant Ernie Gaudreau, of 

Post 448, had the privilege of attending a 

presentation by the Second Graders of 

Redding Elementary School in San Fran-

cisco honoring all members of U.S. 

Armed Forces as well as all of the Na-

tionôs Veterans. 

Starting with the signing of the Star 

Spangled Banner, the second graders, 

students in the 6-7 year old age group, 

had been learning songs, studying the 

services, and designing sets since Sep-

tember of 2011. Wearing ñsailor suitsò 

and ñcamouflaged fatiguesò, they present-

ed monologues and skits emphasizing the 

distinct missions and corpse values of 

each of the Armed Services. These skits 

were all followed by the signing of the 

full version of the anthem of each branch 

of the service. 

In addition to the Veterans represent-

ed by the members of Post 448, the 

Armed Forces were represented by active 

duty members of the Army, Navy, Coast 

Guard, Air Force and even Marines, who 

attended in full dress uniform.  

The entire presentation was the 

brainchild of one of the second grade 

teachers, Ms. Nora Ula, an immigrant 

from Iraq, who wanted to instill in her 

students a love of country, tradition, 

corpse values, and an appreciation of the 

service of members of the Armed Forces 

who protect our freedoms on a daily basis 

and are sometimes called upon to make 

the ultimate sacrifice.  

Archaeologists have found a stun-

ning array of 1,200-year-old Maya 

paintings in a room that appears to have 

been a workshop for calendar scribes 

and priests, with numerical markings on 

the wall that denote intervals of time 

well beyond the controversial cycle that 

runs out this December. 

For years, prophets of doom have 

been saying that we're in for an apoca-

lypse on Dec. 21, 2012, because that 

marks the end of the Maya "Long 

Count" calendar, which was based on a 

cycle of 13 intervals known as 

"baktuns," each lasting 144,000 days. 

But the researchers behind the latest 

find, detailed in the journal Science and 

an upcoming issue of National Geo-

graphic, say the writing on the wall runs 

counter to that bogus belief. 

"It's very clear that the 2012 date, 

this end of 13 baktuns, while important, 

was turning the page," David Stuart, an 

expert on Maya hieroglyphs at the Uni-

versity of Texas at Austin, told reporters 

today. "Baktun 14 was going to be com-

ing, and Baktun 15 and Baktun 16. ... 

The Maya calendar is going to keep 

going, and keep going for billions, tril-

lions, octillions of years into the future." 

Hey, Tony, cancel the party for 

December 20th! 

MAYANS PROVE TO BE PARTY 

POOPERS 
POST ELECTIONS HELD 

Elected officers of the Post for the 

2012-2013 were Mario A. Benfield, 

Commander; John Forrett, First Vice-

Commander; and Paul Goercke, Second 

Vice-Commander. Elected to At-Large 

seats on the Post Executive Committee 

were, William Watson, Morningstar 

Vancil, Paul Goercke, Robert Potter, and 

Jimmy McConnell. As the Second Vice-

Commander is automatically a member 

of the Post Executive Committee, Paul 

Goerckeôs seat as an At-Large Member of 

the Post Executive Committee was de-

clared vacant. Commander Benfield will 

appoint a replacement before the next 

meeting. 

Appointed to the office of Adjutant 

was Ernie Gaudreau, Robert Potter as 

Service Officer, and James McConnell as 

Sergeant-at-Arms. The Commander must 

still appoint a Finance Officer, Chaplain, 

Historian, and Judge Advocate. Anyone 

interested in taking any of these positions 

should contact the Commander or the 

Adjutant at adjutant@post448.org.  

raiser on Memorial Day that Jimmy 
McConnell is doing as he does every 
year. I apologize to Jim, he is visiting 
his sick mother in Baltimore, so I hope I 
get these details right. Fundraiser is at 
the Edge, 2-5PM on 28 May. Be there 
and support your Post  

§A reminder that there is a Beer Bust 
on 3 June at the Pilsner at Church and 
Market. From 3:30 to 6:30, $10 for all 
you can drink beer and soft drinks. This 
is a fundraiser for the Post, so come and 
support your Post. 

§John said there was a Boy State orien-
tation this coming Saturday, 19 May. It 
is open to the public. You can meet the 
boy sponsored by the Post.  

§Marion Abdullah told the membership 
that our Womenôs Commander Morn-
ingstar Vancil has been named Grand 
Marshall of this yearôs PRIDE Parade. 

§Bill Watson rose to commend Com-
mander Benfield for his years of service 
to the Post. 

(Continued from page 3) 

§The Commander at this time mentioned 
that he would be working with Squadron 
Commander George Gomez in hopes of 
revitalizing the Squadron and bring it 
back to its glory. At present they are plan-
ning a salmon fishing trip out of Half 
Moon Bay. Other trips are also planned. 

§There being no further business, the 
Commander called for a motion to ad-
journed the meeting. A motion was made 
and seconded. There being no further 
discussion, the question was called and 
passed.  

§The Colors were retired and the meet-
ing adjourned at 1947 hrs. 

mailto:adjutant@post448.org
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¶ Donôt be square. Be there! (Sorry, I 

couldnôt think of anything else.) Be at 

the Beer Bust at the Pilsner at 3:30PM 

on 3 June. This is a fundraiser for Post 

448, so support your Post! 

¶I want more info on the salmon fishing 

expedition to Half Moon Bay. My cat 

says you guys better come through. Heôs 

been salivating ever since I told him 

about it. He loves salmon, but wants to 

hire someone else to fish for him. He 

doesnôt figure Iôll catch anything other 

than a cold. 

Post  

      Notes  

SUPPORT OUR 
FRIENDS AT COLE 
HARDWARE! 

       WOMEN IN UNIFORM... 

POST WWIIé 

 

When the flag waving stopped and 

Johnny came marching home, G.I. Jane 

was out in left field without a ball game, 

and millions of civilian women were lit-

erally kicked out of jobs and sent back to 

the kitchen. The war was over and there 

was no place for women in the military in 

the minds and hearts of many. The buzz 

word was demobilization and out- pro-

cessing moved faster than a chow hall 

line on steak night.  

Fortunately a few visionaries had 

better sense than to let loose of all of the 

woman power that had rallied around the 

flag and served in the war. However in 

typical government fashion politics pre-

vailed and for three years the question of 

women as an integral part of the military 

went from S.N.A.F.U. to F.U.B.A.R. Two 

old time G.I. expressions that mean re-

spectively: Situation Normal All Fouled 

Up and Fouled Up Beyond All Recogni-

tion. 

As the political football of women in, 

or not in , the peacetime military, was 

tossed from the sidelines to the goal posts 

and back, many womenôs advocates 

emerged. Among others, present day ser-

vicewomen owe a lot to Eleanor Roose-

velt. 

Continued analysis of the reasons for 

the boondoggle over women in the mili-

tary would take volumes and there are 

some excellent references out there about 

the struggle. One of the not so well pub-

lished issues was the fact that men did not 

want to ever have to take orders from 

women and if women became senior 

NCOs and Officers, heaven forbid, this 

could happen.  

General Eisenhower finally helped 

clear the falderal away by strongly rec-

ommending that women become a part of 

the U.S. military. He was backed by sev-

eral other senior officers who had worked 

with women during WWII and had noth-

ing but praise for their efforts. On the 

12th of June, then President Harry Tru-

man signed on the dotted line, putting 

Public Law 625, The Women's Armed 

Services Act of 1948 in to effect. A law 

that today would be laughed out of town, 

it was so full of loopholes and strange 

parameters. But it opened the door for 

dedicated women to serve their country in 

peace time. One thing it did not do, that is 

often misinterpreted, is create separate 

women's branches, corps or forces. The 

only unit to retain that distinction was 

the WAC. The rest of the women in the 

other branches of service were, for all 

intents, but not every purpose, fully inte-

grated. Or so the law implied. It just 

didn't happen that way. 

Two years later, in June of 1950, as 

the overall numbers for women in the 

military dropped to a post war low, the 

North Korean Communists crossed the 

38th parallel, starting what is now re-

membered as The Forgotten War. Over 

fifty thousand American lives were lost 

over a country we had never heard of 

before, in a conflict termed a "limited 

war". President Truman ordered troops 

into South Korea and within a few days 

the Army Nurse Corps was also there. 

To many of you the word MASH means 

a long running hit television program 

from the '70s. To the hundreds of wom-

en who served in Korea, at the real Mo-

bile Army Surgical Hospitals, it was no 

party. 

When General MacArthur landed at 

Inchon, Army Nurse Corps officers also 

came ashore on the very same day of 

invasion. The 13 Army nurses of the 1st 

MASH and those of the 4th Field Hospi-

tal made the landing and by the end of 

1950 over two hundred Army Nurse 

Corps officers were in Korea. 

One of the women who served was 

Captain Lillian Kinkela Keil, a member 

of the Air Force Nurse Corps and one of 

the most dec-

orated wom-

an in the U.S. 

military. 

Captain Kin-

kela flew 

over 200 air 

evacuation 

missions 

during WWII 

as well as 25 

trans- Atlan-

tic crossings. She went back to civilian 

flying with United Airlines after the 

war, but when the Korean conflict er-

rupted she donned her uniform once 

more and flew several hundred more 

missions as a flight nurse in Korea.  

Captain Kinkela-Keil was the inspi-

ration for the 1953 movie "Flight Nurse" 

and served as technical advisor to the 

film. Her decorations include the Euro-

pean Theater of Operations with Four 

Battle Stars; The Air Medal with Three 

Oak Leaf Clusters; The Presidential Unit 

Citation with One Oak Leaf Cluster; The 

Korean Service Medal with Seven Battle 

Stars; The American Campaign Medal; 

The United Defense Medal; and Presiden-

tial Citation, Republic of Korea. Captain 

Kinkela has been honored several times 

in her home town of Covina Hills, Cali-

fornia. Captain Kinkela Keil died in June 

2005 at the age of 88. 

CPT LILLIAN KINKELA KEIL 

http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=hrecOYpS9h2CCPSIRgZQyxa17GIv4Ab5
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Above 

And Beyond... 

2012 Calendar  

of Events  

Dates Events and Locations 

3 Jun Beer Bust at the Pilsner, 3:30PM to 6:30PM. A fundraiser for Post 448 

6 Jun 
Meeting at City Hall for discussion on the use of the War Memorial Veterans' 
Building. Room 400, 1230 hrs. This is an important meeting, please be there. 

9 Jun 
Post Executive Committee Meeting 1200 Hrs.; Room 104, Veteranôs 
War Memorial Building 

21 Jun 
General Meeting 1900 Hrs. Room 202, Veteranôs War Memorial Build-

ing. Social hour begins at 1800 hrs.* 

24 Jun SF PRIDE Parade. Meet at War Memorial Veterans' Building 0900 hrs. 

7 Jul 
Post Executive Committee Meeting 1200 Hrs.; Room 104, Veteranôs 
War Memorial Building 

19 Jul 
Social hour 1800 hrs. Room 202, Veteranôs War Memorial Building. 
1900 hrs. Dinner and Officer installation.  

4 Aug 
Post Executive Committee Meeting 1200 Hrs.; Room 104, Veteranôs 
War Memorial Building 

16 Aug General Meeting 1900 Hrs. Room 202 

For up-to-date information, join the Post 448 Group on Facebook! 

President Obama presented Rose 

Mary Sabo-Brown with a Medal of Honor 

for her late husband, Army Specialist 

Leslie H. Sabo, Jr., during a ceremony in 

the East Room of 

the White House. 

 President 

Barack Obama pre-

sented the countryôs 

highest military 

decoration to the 

family of Army 

Spc. Leslie H. Sabo 

Jr., who was killed 

protecting fellow 

soldiers from an ambush in Cambodia 

during the Vietnam War. 

 The 22-year-old Army rifleman 

killed several North Vietnamese soldiers, 

shielded a comrade from a grenade blast 

and forced a retreat in a battle that took 

place on May 10, 1970. 

 The Medal of Honor was awarded to 

Saboôs widow, Rose Mary Sabo-Brown, 

in the East Room of the White House. 

 "He saved his comrades who meant 

more to him than life," Obama said at the 

ceremony, while also saluting other Vi-

etnam War veterans. Members of Sabo's 

unit, Bravo Company, were in attendance 

and received a standing ovation. 

 "A piece of metal won't bring back 

my husband," Sabo-Brown told the Pitts-

burgh Tribune-Review in an interview. 

"But my heart beams with pride for Leslie 

because he's finally getting what's due to 

him. I will show it proudly for him for the 

rest of my life." 

 The records of the Pennsylvania 

man's heroics were lost in military ar-

chives for decades before being re-

discovered in 1999 by a magazine writer 

researching Vietnam era Medal of Honor 

winners. 

Related: Soldier to receive posthu-

mous Medal of Honor for heroic actions 

in 1970 Cambodia battle 

 Saboôs platoon was on patrol in the 

Se San River valley in Cambodia when 

they were ambushed by a larger North 

Vietnamese force. 

 Sabo quickly charged and killed 

several enemy soldiers. Then, according 

to the White House, Sabo rushed at an-

other oncoming flanking force and drew 

fire away from American troops, forcing 

the North Vietnamese to retreat. 

 As Sabo was reloading his rifle, a 

grenade landed nearby. He picked it up, 

threw it and shielded a fellow soldier 

with his own body. Wounded from the 

blast and enemy fire, he continued to 

fight, storming an enemy emplacement 

and throwing another grenade. The gre-

nade explosion silenced the enemy, but 

also killed Sabo, the White House said. 

 Saboôs remains were shipped home 

in a body bag marked ñRemains Unfit 

for Viewing,ò his hometown newspaper, 

the Ellwood City Ledger, reported. His 

father and namesake died in 1977 with-

out knowing the full story of his sonôs 

death. 

 A citation recommending Sabo for 

the Medal of Honor was lost after the 

war, but resurfaced in 1999 when Alton 

ñTonyò Mabb, a writer for a military 

association magazine, was researching 

Vietnam-era Medal of Honor winners at 

the National Archives. 

Mabb contacted Sabo's widow and 

met with her and other members of his 

platoon at the Vietnam Veteran's War 

Memorial in Washington, D.C., in 2002, 

according to an account in the Pittsburgh 

Post-Gazette. Mabb also contacted U.S. 

Rep. Corrine Brown, who wrote the De-

fense Department requesting that Sabo's 

actions be recognized. In 2006, Sabo was 

recommended for the Medal of Honor by 

the Secretary of the Army. 

 It took an act of Congress to extend 

the time limit for the medal, which was 

passed in the 2008 defense authorization 

act. 

SP4 LESLEY H. SABO, JR. 
22 FEB 1948 ï 10 MAY 1970 
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